High School Building Committee

Tewksbury, Massachusetts

Members present:
Jamey Cutelis, Ron Hall, Richard Montuori, 

John O’Connor, Joe Russell,Jeff Sands, 

Vincent Spada, Anne Marie Stronach
Meeting Date:

September 1, 2011 

Others present:
Lorraine Finnegan, Phil Poinelli - SMMA

Peter Collins, Zachary Schmalz – Heery



Maria McLaughlin (recorder)

Jamey Cutelis called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm.
Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by Ron Hall, to authorize payment to CTA Application #13 in the amount of $2,707,292.  The invoice has been reviewed, adjusted and recommended for payment by Heery and SMMA.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review and approval by Richard Montuori. 
Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to authorize payment to SMMA Application #31 for contract administration from June 25 to August 5, 2011 in the amount of $107,800.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review and approval of the Town Manager. 

Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to authorize payment to Heery, Application #31, from July 11 through August 4, 2011 in the amount of $4,622 for on-site UTS testing and inspection.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review and approval by Richard Montuori.
Ron Hall made a motion, seconded by Anne Marie Stronach, to authorize payment to Heery, Application #32 for printing and duplication in the amount of $2,932.51.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review and approval by Richard Montuori.
Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by Vincent Spada, to authorize payment to Heery, Application #33 for project management services from May 16 through July 29, 2011 in the amount of $189,250.72.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review and approval by Richard Montuori.

The committee discussed the following items:

· The reopening of the high school, and the return of students, faculty and staff.  The sitework (Phase 1C) for the front parking lot is completed.  There is a request for additional signing and striping from the resource officer.  
· The construction schedule has been updated.  The contractor has submitted a formal notice of intent.  Heery and SMMA have reviewed and do not believe it is 100% valid.  They will continue to discuss on a monthly basis.  The contractor believes they have been impacted by 28 days.  CTA has to justify.  At this point Peter Collins does not feel they are fully justified.
· Reviewed the proposed reduction of “Hard Wired” data drops vs. Wireless Hubs.  The cost of the wireless hubs is dropping dramatically.  Heery and SMMA are working with the electrician for to a credit amount for a reduction of 256 outlets.

· The phone system was discussed.  Lorraine Finnegan will have an updated cost on PBX vs. Voice Over internet Provider.
· Furniture, Fixture and Equipment discussions should begin within the next 3 weeks.

Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by John O’Connor, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.  
Approved: 

____________________________

______________________

Brenda Theriault-Regan, Clerk

Date  

Documents:  Agenda
                     CTA Application #13

         SMMA Application #31

         Heery Application #31, 32, 33
                     Project Budget

Approved and Signed		10/6/2011








